
 

 

 

 

 

Notice is hereby given that The City of Jamestown’s CDBG and HOME FY 2020, 2021, 
2022, 2023, and 2024 Annual Action Plans have been amended and will be submitted to 
the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) pending a mandatory 
30-day public review period beginning Wednesday March 5th, 2025.  
 
A public hearing will be held Monday March 31st, 2025,  at 6:45 pm in Council 
Chambers located on the Second Floor of the Municipal Building.  
 
The draft amended plan will be available beginning March 5th, 2025 in the Department 
of Development and the Office of the Mayor, on the Fourth Floor of the Municipal 
Building at 200 East Third Street, Jamestown, NY 14701. Additionally, it will be made 
available online at www.jamestownny.gov. All comments regarding the Annual Action 
Plan Amendments will be accepted by the Department of Development, Municipal 
Building, Fourth Floor, Jamestown, NY 14701, in writing until, or at the Public Hearing.   
 
Any person with a disability requiring reasonable accommodation to participate in the 
public hearing should call (716)483-7612 with their request prior to the scheduled 
hearing.  
  
 


